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Rainforest Assembly 
 

Year 3 performed a wonderful 
assembly which highlighted the 
environmental issues that face 
the rainforest and the rest of 
the world.  The children have 
learnt so much about this geo-

graphical area and shared this with the audience 
through song, poems and drama.  An emotional, 
thought provoking assembly; well done Year 3. 
 

Rock Steady Concerts 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parents, carers and friends were entertained in two 
concerts last week by our Rock Steady bands.  The 
bands impressed with their confidence to perform 
before a large audience. 
 

Secondary School Projects 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The children in Year 6 have been enjoying several 
projects run by local secondary schools. Samuel, 
Redmond, Emily and Hannah have been attending 
stretching maths masterclasses at King’s House 
School and all of Year 6 were invited to a spectacu-
lar production of ‘Beauty and the Beast’ at Ibstock 
Place School.  

 
Christmas Fair Update 

The final total is in!  The Christmas Fair has raised 
an amazing £15,500.  A huge thank you to the PTA 
and to everyone who helped and attended the fair. 
 

School Attendance Figures ( 25-29 Nov) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Average: 96.22% School Target: 97.00% 

 

Class    % Class % 

RJ 98.33 3K 99.29 

RE 99.31 3Cr 95.86 

RSF 93.45 4D 99.31 

1S 94.64 4F 94.64 

1L 99.29 4G 93.10 

1ST 89.31 5HM 92.50 

2B 99.31 5M 97.60 

2T 94.00 5V 97.20 

2P 98.28 6S 94.14 

3C 99.23 6P 95.67 

Monday  

Tuesday 7.30pm Governor meeting  

Wednes-
day 

Christmas Jumper Day 
Christmas Lunch 
 

Thursday 2pm KS1 Carol Service to Year 1 
parents at school 
3.30pm Boys and Girls Football 
matches at Barnes 

Friday 9.30am New Parent Tour 
11.00am Reception Christmas 
Show 
2pm KS1 Carol Service to Year 2 
parents at school 

Helping Hands Cup 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Vardy has chosen A to be the Helping Hands 
Cup winner this week.  He is helpful and kind; he 
shows an awareness of what is happening around 
him and is supportive to his teacher and his class-
mates. 

Sports Star 

M is our Sports Star.  She 
was chosen for her amaz-
ing commitment to basket-
ball last week—she 
played in every single 
match of the tournament. 

Poster Competition 
Our children have been asked to design a poster to 
remind the school community of the importance of 
respecting our beautiful gardens and borders. The 
poster needs to remind children that they should try 
to keep balls and other play equipment out of the 
borders.  Also that they must not climb into the 
planted areas to avoid trampling the plants and to 
keep themselves safe too.  Posters can be A3 or A4 
in size and should be handed into school by the end 
of term.  There will be a winner from KS1 and KS2 
and the winning entries will be copied and displayed 
around school. 

 

Diary Dates:  

Week commencing: 9.12.19 

 
 
 

 


